
Welcome to the 15th edition of the Daylesford Foto Biennale Newsletter. It’s been a while

since #14 hit your desktops, but in the interim the DFB Board has been working hard to put systems into place that will make our next biennale the best, if not the biggest and most comprehensive event of it’s kind in Australia to date. Along with Foto Freo, and about to launch in just 6 weeks time, the first VIVID in Canberra, the DFB strives to raise the profile of photography and photographic art with the Australian general public.

This edition, whilst still not yet long on detail [still a bit more work to be done to lock in specifics] will hopefully whet your appetite for  what to expect for DFB’09


Here we are, May 08, and looking to the horizon for the DFB09.


After  the mammoth  effort of DFB 07 [128 events over 55 venues and 188,00 viewings] the Committee were incredibly exhausted and wondered how on earth we could rev ourselves up to do all this again in two years time! I am happy to inform you that we have recovered, we are fired up, and more importantly, we have new people who have stepped up to share the incredible diverse array of roles and responsibilities of the DFB Organising Çommittee. 

In a departure from DFB07, where the board shouldered  the major load of getting the festival up and running, DFB09 will be boosted by addition of an organising committee. Board members will be responsible for broad areas of planning and implementation, while organising committee  members will take charge of specific tasks within the various areas as befits their aptitude and time availability.  As the saying goes - ‘many hands make light work – and we hope this will help alleviate the burnout suffered by  too few trying to do too much. Currently the organising committee numbers around 15, but we are looking to expand on that number 

To all of those people - some new, and some familiar faces that attended our last meeting - welcome aboard.  It was wonderful to see you, and we look forward to working with you in an enriching way as we head towards September 09.  We also look forward to seeing even more new faces at our next meeting -  Monday June 9th at 7.00pm at the Daylesford Neighbourhood Centre, 13 Camp Street Daylesford

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

We welcome new board members Senga Peckham and Mike McCaw

Senga was co-opted onto the committee in the run up to DFB’07 and took responsibility for co-ordinating  wine sponsorships for all the openings, and also liaising with the schools project which saw 12 local schools participate, and some 160 images hang in shopfront windows throughout the Hepburn Shire, during DFB07. Senga exhibited in the Fringe Program at DFB07, and as well as her photographic talents, she brings strong organisational skills to the board. Senga shares her time between Melbourne and Mount Franklin

Creswick’s Mike McCaw has shown as part of both the DFB05 and DFB07 Fringe Programs with his images of China.  Mike is Financial Controller – General Manager of a large Ballarat building firm and brings much needed business  and management skills to the board.


We congratulate Sydney photographer Fiora Sacco on becoming the first winner of the $2000 Chillout 2008 Photography Prize. Organized by the DFB at the invitation of the ChillOut committee, and designed to add another dimension to the ChillOut program whilst  building DFB profile in our off year, shortlisted works were exhibited at the Woodshed Gallery over the ChillOut long weekend. Over 800 visitors saw the show during it’s short  run.  

Thanks to Chrissie Smith and Renee Ludekens who assisted DFB committee members Julie Millowick and Ellie Young with the shortlist selection, and final  judge Rob Imhoff who chose Fioras’ “Our Time” over some very strong competition for the prize. Congratulations to local photographers Tim Burder and Libby O’Brien. Their works were both highly commended. Thanks to all the photographers who entered, and thanks  to our long time supporter, Woodshed Gallery principal Gerard Bugden 


The Daylesford Foto Biennale has been awarded Deductible Gift Recipient Status [DGR] which means that donations over $5 can be claimed as an income tax deduction. There are a few conditions attached to DGR donations. Funds must be kept in a separate Public Fund account, and only used for DFB cultural purposes

For the giver, donations must be unconditional – you can’t ask for anything in return, but rest assured your donation will be acknowledged in our publications and website.  We would like express our appreciation to, and acknowledge  Lyn Sloane & Jenny Beacham  for their generous donations. If you would like to join the list, please call or email  the festival office  to make your  donation.


DFB Members, in addition to a range of benefits offered to Season Ticket Holders [formerly subscribers] are eligible for nomination to DFB Inc board positions, and are entitled to vote at the DFB AGM or Special Meetings. To become a member you must fill in the membership form [available to download from the website or call the office to have one posted or emailed out] 

and have your application endorsed by two existing DFB members. Membership runs from joining date to AGM following DFB09. Membership fee is $33 inc GST plus $11 inc GST joining fee. 


Become a DFB09 Season Ticket Holder [known previously as subscriber] for just $25 inc GST and get free entry to all DFB09 venues which charge admission and DFB09 seminars, plus discounts on all DFB09 managed merchandise, workshops, and events [discounts do not apply to independently organised events] plus invitations to openings, launches and special  events.

If you have already signed up as a DFB09 subscriber [now seasons ticket holder] your Seasons Ticket will be mailed out with plenty of time for you to take advantage of any privileges and special offers.  The new seasons ticket application form will be available at the website soon. 

If you wish to purchase a seasons ticket in the interim you can still use the subscriber form which is available to download from the website.


The DFB Board gratefully acknowledges receipt of a Hepburn Shire Community Grant of  $1000 to assist with the construction of display stands for various venues that will present Core and Umbrella Program exhibitions at DFB09. There was a considerable cost involved in the hire of and transport of stands for DFB07, and while there is a substantial cost involved in the manufacture of our own stands, we feel that it is a wise long term investment which will provide a much needed resource that will not only raise the level of presentation of DFB exhibitions, but will also be available to other community arts groups for use at favourable  rates 

The first Canberra National Festival of Photography VIVID kicks off on July 11th 2008 and runs through until October 12th. Over fifty national and ACT-based institutions are collaborating to present exhibitions, conferences and a range of events for photographers, photographic historians and everyone with an interest in photography. Check out the full program of events

at www.nla.gov.au/vivid   All of us at the DFB send our best wishes to the VIVID organisers

for an exciting and successful festival of photography.



Renewal  notices for existing DFB members went out sometime ago. There is still a  sizeable

proportion of members who have not renewed for 09. So if you have a notice collecting dust in your in tray, please send your cheque as soon as possible – we need it!

And just as an aside, in figures recently published from Arles 2007 which finished back in September 07  [for those of you unfamiliar with Les Rencontres de Photagraphie D’Arles, it was the first photography festival - in existence now for some 38 years - and has been used as a model for the more than fifty festivals of photography now operating world-wide, including the Daylesford Foto Biennale]  Our DFB07 audience attendances and photographer participation stack up quite respectfully against Arles 2007.  The big difference is budgets. Arles 2007 ran on a budget of 3.6 million Euros.  DFB07 ran on around AUD$120K!


Do you have a venue which may be suitable for  hosting an exhibition or event during DFB09? We are currently compiling a list of potential spaces. If you would like to be involved, or just find a out a bit more about  DFB09, please call the office on 5348 5703 or send us an email to <info@daylesfordfotobiennale.org> so we can discuss the possibility of your involvement
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